SLV LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD MEETING 2-15-06

MINUTES
ATTENDANCE -  Kati Adams, Joe Primeau, Anita Stoddart, Mike Olmsted, Mark Mullins, Phil Adams, Michael Paynter, Cathy Herrera, Randy Gordon, Mardeen Gordon, Linda Landers, Karen Barton

Linda called meeting to order at 7:20. 

Kati motioned that we approve minutes, Cathy seconded. Minutes approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT – Judy dropped off her report for the meeting. Kati moved that we accept the report. Anita seconded. Treasurer’s report approved and on file with the secretary.

GROUND RULES -  It was pointed out that we need to included “No Dogs” at Highlands in our ground rules.  We also discussed the No Smoking policy.  It is the responsibility of all the board members, team parents (coaches and managers when they are not coaching and/or managing) to enforce the No Smoking policy which is a Little League policy.  Linda stated that enforcing is a matter of informing the person (whether it be a dog owner or smoker) of what the policy is. A diplomatic warning will suffice.

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the Farm League pitching policy, specifically allowing players to pitch for only 1 inning and have only 3 innings as player/pitch innings. Mike Olmstead is concerned that we are not developing the players as pitchers.

Joe asked Mike what his proposal would be as far as pitching in  the Farm League. 

Mike is to put something in writing. We will vote on it at the next board meeting.

The board will vote on the Ground Rules at the next meeting.

SCOREKEEPER CLINIC & TEAM PARENT MTG -Cathy  requested that Randy and/or Mardeen attend the Parent Meeting to hand out the picture packets and talk about Opening Day. Randy agreed to attend the Wednesday, 2/22/06 Parent Meeting.

HOME FIELD ADVANTAGE -  Joe has a meeting scheduled on 2/21 at 7:00. Joe encouraged all of the board members to attend.  Joe would let to get a subcommittee together to get community support, etc. Joe mentioned that we would probably have a petition for people to sign on Opening Day.

OPENING DAY -  Randy encouraged suggestions from the board.  

We need a bullhorn for getting teams on the field. 

- We will honor the Minor League Rangers from last season for winning the TOCs.. Linda has the banner.

- We will also honor the 9 year old All Stars for winning the district.  Mark has the banner. 

- Randy will need a list of managers & teams including the sponsor.

Need to change sponsor board so that the divisions & teams & sponsors are listed accurately.  Sponsors will be announced when the teams are announced. Phil said that we should announce the sponsors 3-4 times during Opening Day ceremonies.  

- National Anthem – Cathy suggested Kelly Paine to sing the National Anthem. Kati suggested we call the SLV High School. It was also suggested that we call Greg Kihn. 

- Joe mentioned that we might want to decorate with balloons, etc.  The board approved a budget of $150 for decorations for Opening Day.

-  Randy stated that STP Photos will be doing the pictures.

FUNDRAISING UPDATE  

Anita gave us an update on the Giants Tickets fundraiser.  Anita has the tickets and the flyers. This is an optional fundraiser. Anita will hand out the tickets and flyers at the Team Parent Meeting. It will be stressed that participation is optional in regards to this fundraiser.  The board voted that Cathy Herrera will work with Anita in tracking the $$ for this fundraiser.  

Cathy gave an update on the merchandise we are selling. So far 77 items have been ordered. We will make $380. All items ordered at this point should arrive in time for Opening Day.

SCHEDULES – 

Mark provided schedules for the Major, Minor, and Farm Leagues.  Kati motioned that the board look over the schedule and let Linda Landers know if there are any problems, mistakes, etc.  

Mark is waiting for info (team names) for the Tball league. Once he has this info, he will complete the Tball schedule.

Michael will get copies of the schedules to the Scorekeeper’s Clinic.

EQUIPMENT – (Shawn Andrews not in attendance)

Phil said that Quail Hollow and BCE need pitching machines.  We will need to purchase a box for BCE in order to secure the equipment. Someone needs to talk to the principal at BCE to find out where we can put the box.

Mike mentioned that the field at Quail Hollow is a mess. The board felt that Girl’s Softball needs to step up and work on the field as Girl’s Softball plays most of their games here. Mike will talk to Mark Mullins about this, as he is the Safety Officer.

Pitching Mound – To date the mound is not at the Little League field.  Linda has been talking to Craig Floyd but has been unable to get the mound delivered to the LL field.  Kati confirmed that Little League did in fact write a check to Valley Sports for this pitching mound.  We have paid for it. It was pointed out that if we do not see this mound soon, we might have to purchase another one.  Phil will talk to Craig on Saturday (2/18). Phil will attempt to at least SEE the mound after their (Phil and Craig’s) basketball game. If  Phil is unable to confirm that the mound actually exists and he has seen it we will have to order another mound.  We will then try to recoup the loss if the mound is not available. 

Joe motioned that Shawn needs to be approved for $800 to buy a box for BCE. Kati seconded the motion, motion approved.

MAJOR LEAGUE REDRAFT -  We will need to consider whether or not we will redraft the majors for next season. We should decide by the end of this season which way we will go.  
PLAYER AGENT JURISDICTION – 

There was a lengthy discussion about a few issues that came up after the Farm Teams were assigned.  One of the issues was Farm Managers discussing trades amongst parents.

Phil very emphatically said that there is to be no talk of trading between parents and managers. Any trading goes through the Player Agent ONLY.  It was also pointed out that the LL Board needs to support our Player Agent. 

Another situation that required some discussion was that of a player that was unable to try out because she had a broken arm.  Apparently the parents spoke to the Player Agent at tryouts but Michael did not recall the discussion. As a result this player (who is 10) was not eligible to be drafted up to the Minor League.  The parents and the child were very upset. The board came up with a couple of suggestions to try to right this situation.

One is that we put this player on the short list so that she is able to be drafted to the Minor League if there is movement in the Minor League.  

Another option is to have one team with 13 players. Phil recommended that the Minor League Managers be present for this discussion because it affects them.  Michael will talk to Scott Lipperd and Shawn Andrews as it only affects these two managers because they are the only two that have room for a 10 year old. Michael will advise all Minor League Managers of this plan.

 - 

Kati moved that we reimburse Linda for money spent on food for the board members who participated in the Farm League split up.  Karen seconded. Motion approved.

Joe has some receipts that he will submit to Judy.

Sponsors – Phil needs 6 more sponsors.  

Banners for Field – Mardeen asked if we have 5 sponsors for the field banners. Phil knows of  2 – San Lorenzo Lumber and Winchester Auto.

Gray Matter – The gray matter was donated. Little League does not need to contribute towards this.

Mike mentioned that he has a Tball manager that is interested in being a sponsor.

Credit Card moved to the next board meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 9:27 p.m.

NEXT MEETING IS MARCH 1 AT THE BEN LOMOND FIRE STATION.

